
Port land Cen,ent Assoc~at lon 

May 28, 2004 

Paul Noe 
Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs 
Office of Management and Budget 
New Executive Office Building 
Room 10235 
725 1 7'h Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20503 

Dear Mr. Noe: 

The Portland Cement Association would like to re-submit a candidate for regulatory 
review with the Office of Management and Budget (OMB), as requested in the Federal 
Register notice (69 Fed Reg 7987) of February 20,2004. The Portland Cement 
Association is a trade association representing cement companies in the United States 
and Canada. PCA's U.S. membership consists of 45 companies operating 106 plants in 
35 states and distribution centers in all 50 states servicing nearly every Congressional 
district. PCA members account for more than 95 percent of cement-making capacity in 
the United States and 100 percent in Canada. 

We wish to respond to OMB's request for nominations regarding federal agency rules 
that ought to be rescinded on the grounds that they are outmoded or unnecessary. 
OMB suggests that in developing their nominations, commenters consider whether the 
agency has discretion under the statute to modify or rescind the nominated rule. 

PCA believes that it has a prime candidate for an unnecessary agency rulemaking, and 
one which the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) clearly has the authority to 
rescind. As will be explained below, this rulemaking relates to cement kiln dust (CKD), 
a byproduct of the Portland cement manufacturing process. It also relates to the "Bevill 
amendment" under the federal Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA), 42 
U.S.C. §§6901 et seq. 

The Bevill amendment was enacted in 1980 to govern certain types of industrial wastes 
deemed to be of high volume but low toxicity. It generally provides that EPA may not 
regulate certain categories of wastes as hazardous wastes under RCRA Subtitle C, 
unless the Agency concludes pursuant to a study that a waste is deserving of Subtitle C 
status. CKD is specified as one of these "Bevill" wastes. 

Demonstrably, CKD is the least toxic and least risky of all Bevill wastes. For every other 
Bevill waste that EPA has studied and made determinations, EPA has determined that 
RCRA Subtitle C regulation is not warranted. For CKD, however, EPA has issued a 
determination that subtitle C regulation is warranted and has issued proposed Subtitle 










































